

University of Sussex

Staff Bulletin

THE STAFF NEWSLETTER OF THE UNIVERSITY OF SUSSEX 31 MARCH 2017

In this issue

- New arrangements for enforcement of car parking on campus
- Sussex starts recruitment process for Deputy Vice-Chancellor
- Bumper year for Student-Led Teaching Awards nominations
- Have you booked your place at the Teaching and Learning Conference yet?
- Sussex law lecturer shortlisted again for national teaching award
- Two Sussex academics made Fellows of the Academy of Social Sciences
- Look into my eyes: why those who experience hypnosis are unlikely to be faking it
- 'With or without EU' priorities for the UK's four trading nations post Brexit
- Repetition may hold key to helping children with specific language impairment
- Message from the Vice-Chancellor about Article 50

You can also read this newsletter on the Bulletin website.

NEW ARRANGEMENTS FOR ENFORCEMENT OF CAR PARKING ON CAMPUS

New arrangements for the enforcement of car parking on campus will come into effect at the beginning of next month.



SUSSEX STARTS RECRUITMENT PROCESS FOR DEPUTY VICE-CHANCELLOR

Recruitment has begun for the appointment of a Deputy Vice-Chancellor at the University of Sussex.

Read more

BUMPER YEAR FOR STUDENT-LED TEACHING AWARDS NOMINATIONS

It has been a bumper year for Student-Led Teaching Awards in 2016-17, with over 200 nominations received for more than 50 members of staff.

Read more

HAVE YOU BOOKED YOUR PLACE AT THE TEACHING AND LEARNING CONFERENCE YET?

Spaces are still available at the 2017 annual Teaching and Learning Conference on Wednesday 5 April.

Read more









TEACHING AWARD

A Sussex Law School lecturer who won a national teaching award in 2014 is in the running to pick up the title for a second time.

Read more



TWO SUSSEX ACADEMICS MADE FELLOWS OF THE ACADEMY OF SOCIAL SCIENCES

Two University of Sussex academics are among 47 leading social scientists who have been made Fellows of the Academy of Social Sciences.

Read more



LOOK INTO MY EYES: WHY THOSE WHO EXPERIENCE HYPNOSIS ARE UNLIKELY TO BE FAKING IT

Research at the University of Sussex finds new evidence to suggest that actions made under the influence of hypnosis feel involuntary.

Read more



'WITH OR WITHOUT EU' - PRIORITIES FOR THE UK'S FOUR TRADING NATIONS POST BREXIT

If the UK leaves the EU without a trade deal, the effects across regions will be quite different and this should therefore influence our trading priorities, new analysis shows.



Read more

REPETITION MAY HOLD KEY TO HELPING CHILDREN WITH SPECIFIC LANGUAGE IMPAIRMENT

New research suggests that repeat reading helps children with specific language impairment close the gap on their more able peers within a week.



Read more

MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-CHANCELLOR ABOUT ARTICLE 50

We are prepared to embrace the opportunities that Brexit could bring us whilst fiercely working to protect the things that are important to us.

Read more

Vice-Chancellor, Adam Tickell



OTHER NEWS STORIES FROM THE WEEK

Brighton & Lewes Downs UNESCO biosphere reserve unveils 'The Living Coast' identity

Academics debate the effectiveness of prison at Brighton event

Hundreds attend charity football tournament to raise funds for Rockinghorse

Pupils take on 'Apprentice' challenge to raise money for charity

Please ignore or delete fake payroll emails

Call for supervisors to apply for Collaborative Doctoral Studentships

SUSSEX STAFF IN SOCIETY

Dr <u>Will Abberley</u>, and Professors <u>Peter Boxall</u>, <u>Lindsay Smith</u>, and <u>Vicky Lebeau</u> from the School of English have each secured a <u>Leverhulme award</u> in the recent round of applications. The awards, ranging from £49,000 - £100,000, will support research into topics such as the Acropolis of Athens, the history of the novel and psychoanalysis and the humanities.

EVENTS NEXT WEEK: OUR TOP PICKS FOR STAFF

I, Daniel Blake by Ken Loach film screening Tuesday 4 April - 17:00 until 19:00 - Jubilee Building, Room 155

Sheila Ghelani: Sulphur

Tuesday 4 April - 19:30 until 20:30 - Attenborough Centre

Create a Better Place: Why you might want to join the Environment Agency - Sir James Bevan,

Environment Agency Chief Executive

Wednesday 5 April - 12:30 until 13:15 - Arts 1 Lecture Theatre

Food Waste Cafe

Wednesday 5 April - 12:30 until 14:30 - Outside Bramber House

Free Speech and Protected Privacy: Balancing Two Human Rights Wednesday 5 April - 13:00 until 14:30 - Ashdown House, Room 101

The EU's Refugee Crisis

Wednesday 5 April - 14:00 until 15:45 - Freeman Building, G22

VC staff drop-in session

Thursday 6 April - 11:00 until 13:00 - VC's office, top floor of Sussex House

University of Sussex Symphony Orchestra Spring Concert Friday 7 April - 19:30 until 21:00 - Meeting House

Brighton marathon

Sunday 9 April - from 09:15 - Preston Park

View all Sussex events.

ABOUT THE STAFF BULLETIN

The weekly *Staff Bulletin* is produced by the Internal Communications team and is intended for all current staff and postgraduate researchers at the University of Sussex. The next issue will be out on 7 April.

For advice on ways to tell people about your news or story ideas, please E internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk.



SussexUniStaff on Twitter

Internal Communications team Communications and External Affairs Sussex House T (01273) (67)8888 E internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk